
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

June 18, 1991 

The Mayor  and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in called 
session on June 18, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. with Commissioners Brown, Long, Casteel, Peeler, 
and Cass present.  After a roll call to order, a moment of silence was observed. 

Concerning the 1991-92 budget, a motion was made by Peeler and seconded by Casteel 
to go with Plan C for individual raises.  Upon roll call for vote, those voting infavor of 
raises for Steve Long-.50per hour, Doug Wilson-$1.25 per hour, Deborah Morgan-.50 
per hour, and Joe Cline-.50 per hour, were Casteel, Peeler, and Long.  Those voting 
against the individual raises were Brown and Cass.  A motion to accept the 1991-92 
budget on third and final reading was made by Brown and seconded by Casteel.  All 
ayes. 

A citizen delagation was present concerning the four-laning of Hwy 411.  After a call for 
discussion, spokesman Wayne Williams informed the Board that after investigation he 
had concluded that the cost of moving utilities was considerably less than the state had 
projected, and there was a possibility of receiving a grant on relocation of water 
lines.  Without any further discussion, Mayor Cass then asked for a show of hands that 
supported the route of going through the Town of Englewood instead of around 
town.  With the overwhelming majority of those present in favor of the route for four-
laning of 411 going through town instead of around town, a motion was made by Peeler 
and seconded by Long to send a letter to the state stating that due to the wishes of the 
citizens of the town, the Board of Commissioners are in favor of the 411 route going 
through town instead of around it.  Commissioners Brown, Long, Peeler, and Casteel 
voted aye. 

Stan Womac was present to request a water extension on Old Mt. Cumberland Road to 
service a 27 acre tract of land on which he has an option.  He stated that he would meet 
state requirements and pay for everything with the city realizing revenue of about 60 
additions to the water system.  A motion was then made by Peeler and seconded by Long 
that if engineer-approved plans were submitted and approved by the state helath 
department  and all cost paid by Mr. Womac for installation of water service, his request 
for water will be approved.  All voted aye. 

A motion was then made by Peeler and seconded by Casteel to appropriate $100.00 for 
a tv for the library for study hour.  All voted aye. 

Mayor Cass then informed the Board that he had talked to Ron Banks concerning the 
911 dispatching system.  The plan would be for Athens to take over the dispatching of 
police and fire calls after office hours beginning on July 1st, with a probable one month 
transition period.  They Mayor then asked if the Board desired to go with the City of 
Athens to dispatch or stay with own dispatchers until 911 becomes a reality.  Peeler then 
made the motion to go with the City of Athens for thirty days transition period if they get 
the system worked out.  This would also give present dispatchers 30 days to apply with 



the new system or look elsewhere.  The motion was seconded by Casteel.  The vote was 
unanimous. 

With no further business, a motion was made by Peeler to adjourn and duly seconded by 
Casteel.  All ayes. 
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